St. Charles Parish
Planning & Zoning Commission
May 5, 2005


Minutes


PZS-2005-17 Requested by Barbara Mire, Delores LeBlanc, Pat Fernandez, Gail Cambre, Josie Moreau and Elodie Burguieres for resubdivision of Lot C and Lot 5B of the remainder of the Jules M. Burguieres Tract into lots herein designated as Lot C-1 and C-2 of the Jules M. Burguieres Tract situated in Section 3, T13S R8E, Destrehan, St. Charles Parish, La. (Burguiere Lane).  Zoning District R-1A.  Council District 1.  

Motion to remove from table by Mr. Hull, second by Ms. Charles.

YEAS:
Hull, Charles, Richoux, Derveloy, Bordner

NAYS:
None


ABSENT:
Poche, Wolfe

Request removed from table.

Ronald Cambre, representing the owners of the land to be resubdivided, 9 Lakeforest Drive, Covington, LA 70433.  Mr. Cambre apologized for missing the last meeting, he stated that he was out of town. 
Mr. Derveloy stated that the request was tabled because there was some question about the way the street was drawn in on the last plat that the Commission had.  He asked Mr. Cambre if he was aware of that. 

Mr. Cambre thought it was tabled because there was a bit of confusion over whether the easement was 10 or 15 ft. easement.

Mr. Bordner stated it was the servitude.

Mr. Cambre stated that the street has been in existence for 30 – 40 years and actually if they are successful in getting it rezoned [resubdivided] they will continue to work to dedicate the street to the parish and that will be the final step.  

Mr. Hull asked if the problem had been satisfied from the last meeting with the easement.

Mr. Romano stated that the correction has been addressed and the abutting property owners have been assured.  

Mr. Cambre stated that a satisfactory resolution has been reached with all parties.

Speaking in favor:
Victor Buccola, 105 Burguieres Lane, Destrehan, LA 70047.  He stated that there was a concern last time and it has been resolved and he wanted to thank Mr. Romano from the Planning and Zoning Department for helping to get this resolved.

Speaking in opposition:
None

The public hearing was closed.

Mr. Romano gave the Department’s recommendation for approval.

Mr. Hull stated that for the people who are not familiar with the meeting that what is on the screen is a map showing the location of which we are speaking about.

Ms. Stein gave a brief presentation of the Burguieres resubdivision.

Mr. Hull stated that the purpose of this [GIS] is so you can have a visual of what is being discussed and it makes it more understandable to the audience.

Ms. Richoux stated that Mr. Cambre and Mr. Buccola are both satisfied with the revised plat plan, she plans to support this.  She thanked the Burguieres family for making every effort to protect the area and for their patience in doing so.  

The foregoing having been submitted to a vote, the vote thereon was as follows:

YEAS:
Richoux, Hull, Charles, Derveloy, Bordner

NAYS:
None

ABSENT:
Poche, Wolfe

Resubdivision is approved.

